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       ou care deeply about your novel, short stories, memoir, 
or narrative nonfictionɂÔÈÅ ÃÈÁÒÁÃÔÅÒÓ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ ÆÌÅÓÈÅÄ ÏÕÔȟ 
and killed off, and revised countless times; the plot, over 
which youȭÖÅ labored for three years; the detailed setting, 
×ÈÉÃÈ ÙÏÕȭÖÅ ÒÅÓÅÁÒÃÈÅÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ Á ÈÕÎÄÒÅÄ ÂÏÏËÓ ÁÎÄ ×ÅÂ-
sites. But, what about your readers? Why should they care?  
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Author Tanya Egan Gibson will share how to re-read your own manuscript like a stranger, how to 
×ÅÅÄ ÏÕÔ ȰÔÈÅ ÂÏÒÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÔÓȱ ɉÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÈÁÓ ÔÈÅÍɊȟ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÕÓÅ ÂÅÔÁ ÒÅÁÄÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÅÓÔ ÁÄÖÁÎÔÁÇÅȟ 
ÁÎÄ ×ÈÙ ÁÎ ÉÎÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÐÉÔÃÈ Á ÂÏÏË ÓÕÃÃÉÎÃÔÌÙ ÍÉÇÈÔ ÂÅ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ Á ȰÐÉÔÃÈ ÐÒÏÂÌÅÍȱɂall in the ser-
vice of teaching you how to keep your readers invested in a truly engaging manuscript. 
 
Tanya Egan Gibson is a freelance editor, writing coach, and the author of the novel How to Buy a Love 
of Reading. Her short fiction for adults and young adults has been published in Carve and Cicada and 
has been nominated for a Pushcart Prize. She has written for magazines such as The Writer, Parents,  
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Tanya Egan Gibson is a freelance editor, writing coach,  
and the author of the novel How to Buy a Love of Reading. 
Her short fiction for adults and young adults has been 
published in Carve and Cicada and has been nominated   
for a Pushcart Prize. She has written for magazines such   
as The Writer, Parents, and 7ÒÉÔÅÒȭÓ $ÉÇÅÓÔ, including an 
ÁÒÔÉÃÌÅȟ Ȱρπ Things Your Editor Might Not Tell YouɂBut 
3ÈÏÕÌÄȟȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÒÅÐÒÉÎÔÅÄ over the years in 
several special issues. To learn more about her, visit 
tanyaegangibson.com . 

Learn more about Fremont Area Writers at cwc-
fremontareawriters.org. FAW is one of 22 branches         
of the California Writers Club (CWC) calwriters.org.  

To get your link to this event, send an email request to 
scottfrombayside@yahoo.com  with "FAW Zoom" on 
your subject line. You should receive the link the day 
before or the day of the meeting. Zoom participation is 
FREE to everyone. 

 



     

 

 

Another project that we, as a branch, have been pondering: publish-
ing our SIP Notes as an anthology ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÔÉÍÅ ȰÓÈÅÌÔÅÒÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÐÌÁÃÅȢȱ 
This could then be offered to the public as a fundraiser for addition-
al projects we could be working on, like youth scholarships and 
outreach endeavors.  

We might also begin exploring in-person gatheringsȣ!ÕÔÈÏÒ 2ÅÁÄ-
ings, Open Mics and Salons. We may even eventually find a location 
where our entire membership can meet in person for monthly 
meetings. We can all keep an eye out for possible venues. 

The CALL to ACTION part of this is for everyone to think of what 
you can do to help with the editing, proofreading, encouraging, 
mentoring, and anything else needed to make these ideas a reality, 
and propel our branch into an even more vibrant, active and sought 
after branch of CWC. Please take some time to search your heart 
and mind for what you are willing to do as your part in this process. 
Also, think of what work you have that might end up being submit-
ted for consideration in the statewide Literary Review. 

This is also the time to be thinking of our next Jack London Award 
nominees. Be considering who you would like to nominate, and re-
member winners are only allowed once, so no one can be nominat-
ed if they have previously won. Choosing a Jack London recipient is 
not required, but should recognize someone who has been of out-
standing service to the branch. Ink Spots has a list of past winners. 

Please reply directly to me toshmanii@yahoo.com with your re -
sponses and thoughts regarding this message. Don't be shy, feel  
free to criticize or advise. We truly want to be what our motto 
states, "Writers Helping WritersȢȱ Contact me by our next General 
Meeting, Saturday, January 28, 2023. 

Here's to a wonderfully productive 2023! 

Your adoring president, 

 

 

Call to Action!  
I want every member to consider getting involved in our THEME (or 
maybe it should be considered our MISSION?) for 2023. 

Here's the idea that we as a branch of CWC would like to advance 
starting in January of this year: 

CWC has decided to publish the Literary Review every other year instead 
of yearly. This will be alternating with the Jack London Award years, 
which takes place in ÏÄÄ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÅÄ ÙÅÁÒÓȣςπςσ ÉÓ *,! ÙÅÁÒ, so there will 
be no Literary Review in 2023. ,ÅÔȭÓ ÔÁËÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÔÉÍe to prepare our work 
for submission. 

 

TERRY TOSH 
FAW President  
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)ȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÈÉÎËÉÎÇ ÁÂÏÕÔ 
how much pressure we can put on ourselves at the beginning of a new 
ÙÅÁÒȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÕÓ ÍÁËÅ ÒÅÓÏÌÕÔÉÏÎÓȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ×Å ÐÒÏÂÁÂÌÙ ×ÏÎȭÔ ËÅÅÐȣȟ ÁÎÄ 
then we feel guilty. Or we overcommit ourselves, because we have so 
much extra new year energy, that we feel like we can do anything. We 
have a brand new year, a clean slate to look forward to and what seems 
ÔÏ ÂÅ ÅÎÄÌÅÓÓ ÁÍÏÕÎÔÓ ÏÆ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ ÄÉÓÐÏÓÁÌ ɉσφυ ÄÁÙÓɊȢ 7Å ÊÕÓÔ ÃÁÎȭÔ 
wait to fill it up. Heaven forbid we have time in our busy schedules for 
ÒÅÓÔÉÎÇȟ ÒÅÌÁØÉÎÇ ÏÒ ÍÙ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅȣÊÕÓÔ ÄÏÉÎȭ ÎÕÔÔÉÎȭ. No commit-
ÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÎÏ ÄÅÍÁÎÄÓȢ 7ÅȭÒÅ ÈÕÍÁÎ ÂÅÉÎÇÓ ÎÏÔ ÈÕÍÁÎ ÄÏÉÎÇÓȦ 

 

Februaryȣ6ÁÌÅÎÔÉÎÅȭÓ $ÁÙ and Black History month! 
)ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ something appropriate for these 
occasions sitting in a drawer somewhere. Or you 
could write something. Consider submitting it for 
ÐÕÂÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙȭÓ ÉÓÓÕÅȢ $ÅÁÄÌÉÎÅ ÉÓ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ 
10th. I look forward to your submission. 

If you have not received a copy of the Submission Guide-
lines, please let me know and I will resend it.   

There are two things miss ing from the quidelines. 
First,  ÄÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÐÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÁÍÅ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ×ÒÉÔÔÅÎ 
submissions...sign your work! Second, if you have more 
than one thing you are submitting:  say a Book Review, 
and a poem for the Writers Corner, send these as two 
separate emails. If you have more than one submission 
for the Writers Corner, or more than one Book Review, 
send one email but indicate the number of submissions 
with the type of submissionɂWriters Corner (2) or Book 
2ÅÖÉÅ×Ó ɉωɊ ÉÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÅÍÁÉÌȭÓ 3ÕÂÊÅÃÔ ÌÉÎÅȢ 4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȦ  

Cheers!  
Nancy Guarnera  Editor 

Nancy Guarnera 
Editor   Ink Spots 
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)ȭÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÐÅÏÐÌÅȢ ) ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÍÙÓÅÌÆ ÔÏ ÔÈÉÎË ) Ãcould ÄÏ ÉÔ ÁÌÌ ÁÎÄ ÅÁÔ ÍÙ ÃÁËÅȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌȢ )ȭÌÌ never 
ÇÉÖÅ ÕÐ ÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÃÁËÅȟ ÂÕÔ )ȭÖÅ ÆÉÎÁÌÌÙ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÔÈÁÔ )ȭÍ ÎÏÔ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅ ÔÈÁÔ ȰÄÏÉÎÇȱ ÉÓ ÅÖÅÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÍpor-
ÔÁÎÔ ÔÈÁÎ ȰÂÅÉÎÇȢȱ ) ×ÏÎȭÔ ÓÁÃÒÉÆÉÃÅ ÍÙ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ ÁÎÄ ×ÅÌÌ-being so I can ÔÏ ÔÅÌÌ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÈÏ× ÂÕÓÙ ) ÁÍȢ ) ÄÏÎȭÔ 
×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ȰÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒÉÚÅȱ ÍÙ ÅÖÅÒÙ ×ÁËÉÎÇ ÍÉÎÕÔÅȢ ) ×ÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÓÐÏÎÔÁÎÅÏÕÓÌÙ ÍÅÅÔ Á ÆÒÉÅÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÃÏÆ-
fee or a meal without ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÔÏ ȰÃÈÅÃË ÍÙ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒȢȱ !ÆÔÅÒ ÓÐÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÍÕÃÈ ÏÆ ÍÙ ÌÉÆÅÔÉÍÅ ÄÅÁÌÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ 
ÓÔÒÅÓÓȟ ÐÒÅÓÓÕÒÅ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÁÄÌÉÎÅÓȟ )ȭÖÅ ÄÅÃÉÄÅÄ ÉÔȭÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÆÏÒ Á ÃÈÁÎÇÅȢ )ȭÖÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÄ ×ÈÁÔ ÉÔȭÓ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
ÆÏÏÔÌÏÏÓÅ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÎÃÙ ÆÒÅÅȟ ÁÎÄ ) ÌÏÖÅÄ ÉÔȢ 3Ïȟ )ȭÍ now dancing to the drum of self-ÃÁÒÅȢ $ÏÅÓÎȭÔ ÍÅÁÎ )ȭÍ ÎÏÔ 
ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ ȰÄÏȱ ÔÈÉÎÇÓȢ *ÕÓÔ ÍÅÁÎÓ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅ ÓÈÅÅÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÌÅÁÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ "ÅÉÎÇ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÍÏÒÅ ÏÆÔÅÎ ÔÈÁÎ ÔÈÅ $Ï-
ing side of my life ledgerȢ 0ÅÒÈÁÐÓ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÍÅȢȢȢÊÕÓÔ ÄÏÉÎȭ ȬÎÕÔÔÉÎ,ȭ ɂaka Ȭgone fishinȢȭ 

4ÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅ ÈÁÓ ÌÏÔÓ ÏÆ ÓÕÂÍÉÓÓÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 7ÒÉÔÅÒÓȭ #ÏÒÎÅÒȟ Á ÒÅÐÒÉÎÔ ÏÆ ÁÎ ÁÒÔÉÃÌÅ ÂÙ -ÉÌÁ 0ÁÔÅÌ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÈÅÒ 
50th anniversary trip to Uganda, and some very exciting member news. Enjoy!  

 



  

   

 

  

Tuesday   January 24 th    3:30 ɀ 5:00 PM 

Meeting is open to FAW members to observe their Board in action. 
Comments and questions from members will be addressed               

at the end of the meeting, with prior notice.  

For details on Zooming, contact Scott Davidson at 

scottfrombayside@yahoo.com  

 

 

  

Saturday   January 28th    2:00 ɀ 4:00 PM 

Meeting is open to CWC/FAW members and the public;               
writers of all skill levels are welcome.  

Speaker:  Author Tanya Egan Gibson  (see page 2)  

For details on Zooming, contact Scott Davidson at 

scottfrombayside@yahoo.com  

 

5 


